
COOS HARBOR SAFETY MEETING MINUTES 

Oct 13, 2022 @ 1300hrs 

 

Meeting called to order 

Attendees introduced. 

No new members. 

Secretary Ryan Walrod stepped out of his role on the board and Chase Messerle was voted into the 

Secretary position on the board. 

 

North Jetty – There was a protest for the bidding and has gone to court.  Hoping to hear back from the 

judge in the next 30 days on the decision to go forward with the $68 million project.  Update will be sent 

out for this. 

 

Dredging – Charleston Marina dredging will be done by Thanksgiving. Dredging project is complete for 

GMA, OCT and RFP.  River mile 12 – 15 didn’t get dredged yet, trying to get funding to do this project 

Next Summer. 

 

Terminal 1 – The port is still working with a potential customer to ship product out.  110 acres.  Hoping 

to have an agreement in the next few months with this customer.  Planning to use as a marine terminal 

upon completion of dock repairs. 

 

North Spit container project – Port has applied for a grant of 1.2 billion dollars.  Still haven’t heard 

whether they’ve been awarded (could hear back anytime now).  Planning to use $7 hundred million for 

the rail and $5 hundred million on channel deepening. Total cost of project is 1.7 billion and North Point 

will be responsible financially for the terminal build.  

 

Open discussion – Need better communication between rail bridge and vessel traffic. Port will help to 

resolve this issue. 

Crab pots Nov.10 

 

Meeting adjourned 

 



 

 

 


